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        August 13, 2024 
        Upper Salford, Pennsylvania 
 
 
 The August meeting of the Upper Salford Board of Supervisors was brought to order by 
Chairman Poatsy at 7:30 p.m.  Messrs. O’Donnell and Sacks were present, as well as the 
Township Solicitor, Stephen P. Imms, Jr.   
  
 The Board of Supervisors shared public announcements: 

• The Board of Supervisors has been in constant communication with representatives from 
the EPA on the continuing work on the Baghurst remediation efforts.   

• The 61st Annual Philadelphia Folk Festival will be held on August 16, 17, & 18, 2024. 

• East Penn Modifiers Car Club show to benefit Upper Salford Volunteer Fire Company was 
postponed from August 3rd. A new date is to be determined. 

• The Joint Township Movie on the Mountain will be held on September 7th (rain date 
September 14th) at the Spring Mountain lower parking lot. The movie is Wish. 

• The 147th Annual Oyster Picnic is being held on September 7th at Old Goshenhoppen 
Church Picnic Pavilion. 

The following reports were presented for the month of July 2024:  State Police, Upper 
Salford Volunteer Fire Company, Special Fire Police, Plymouth Community Ambulance 
Association, Freedom Valley Medical Rescue, Planning Commission, Zoning Officer/Building 
Inspector, Road Superintendent, Solicitor, Historical Society, Residential Pumping Receipt 
Update, and Indian Valley Regional Planning Commission. 

Michael Braunfeld and Andy Braunfeld, Festival Directors, and Alex Kohr, Community 
Relations, from the Philadelphia Folksong Society attended the meeting to discuss the 2024 
Philadelphia Folk Festival.   

On a motion made by Mr. O’Donnell and seconded by Mr. Sacks, the Board of 
Supervisors unanimously authorized the signing of the Memorandum of Understanding 
between the Philadelphia Folksong Society and Upper Salford Township for the 2024 
Philadelphia Folk Festival.   

On a motion made by Mr. Sacks and seconded by Mr. O’Donnell, the Board of 
Supervisors unanimously authorized Resolution #2024-7, designating temporary no-parking 
areas and tow away zones and regulating traffic on Salford Station Road, and public access to 
Upper Salford Township parklands, during the 2024 Philadelphia Folk Festival. 

On a motion made by Mr. Sacks and seconded by Mr. O’Donnell, the Board of 
Supervisors unanimously approved the bills for the month of August in the amount of 
$70,879.62 for payment.    

The receipts for the month of August totaled $69,216.16.  
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The Treasurer’s report as of August 13, 2024 noted the following amounts:  total assets, 
$11,057,712.46; total liabilities, $240,865.84; total equity, $10,816,846.62.  Total liabilities and 
equity equal $11,057,712.46.     

On a motion made by Mr. O’Donnell and seconded by Mr. Sacks, the Board of 
Supervisors unanimously approved the minutes of the July 9, 2024 Board of Supervisors 
meeting, as submitted. 

 Public Comment: 

• Tom Brown, Old Skippack Road, inquired if the State or the Township maintains 
the Traffic Circle, as the weeds are overgrown. 

 
On a motion made by Mr. O’Donnell and seconded by Mr. Sacks, the meeting adjourned 

at 8:05 p.m.  
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 

Amy B. Shafer 
Secretary 

 


